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MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR AND CITY COMMISSION 

FROM: CITY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE 

DATE: November 18, 2024 

RE: Conservation Project Agreement Relating to the 
Development of a Polk Regional Water Cooperative 
Conservation Program 

 
 Attached for your consideration is a proposed Conservation Project 
Agreement Relating to the Development of a Polk Regional Water Cooperative 
Conservation Program.  The Agreement is by and between the Polk Regional Water 
Cooperative (PRWC) and the various member governments comprising the PRWC.  
 
 In March of 2016, the City Commission authorized the City’s participation in a 
multi-party Interlocal Agreement that created the PRWC.  The Interlocal Agreement 
contemplated that there would be subsequent agreements for the implementation of 
specific water conservation initiatives. The PRWC Conservation Work Group 
developed the attached Conservation Project Agreement for this purpose, which has 
been approved by the PRWC Board of Directors.  
 
 Under the proposed Conservation Project Agreement, annual funding for 
conservation initiatives will be limited to $150,000, of which the member governments 
will be responsible for 50%, or no more than $75,000, and the remaining 50%, not to 
exceed $75,000, will be derived from Heartland Headwaters Protection and 
Sustainability Act funds, funds from cooperative funding agencies, or other available 
funding sources.  Each member government’s proportionate share of the costs for 
which they are responsible will be in proportion to that member government’s annual 
average water usage for the prior year compared to the total annual average water 
usage of all member governments, as reported to the Southwest Florida Water 
Management District.  The PRWC Board of Directors will be responsible for 
approving the annual budget and scope of work for the conservation program and 
will engage a contractor to assist with the development of conservation initiatives.   
The Conservation Project Agreement will allow the member participants to provide 
consumer-focused water conservation services, implement water savings rebate 
programs, customer conservation evaluation services and other potential 
conservation initiatives. 
 

It is recommended that the City Commission approve the attached Conservation 
Project Agreement Relating to the Development of a Polk Regional Water 
Cooperative Conservation Program and authorize the appropriate City officials to 
execute the Agreement. 
 
Attachment 






























































